
Minutes from May 18, Garden District Neighborhood Association
Thanks to Pat Rigg and Lisa Sieglaff for the minutes.

 The last monthly meeting before our summer break began at 6:30pm in the Martha Cooper Library.  President Ida Plotkin spoke of her pleasure at being president, and told us again to form Neighborhood Watch groups.
 
 Carlos Portillo, Supervisor of Code Enforcement Inspections, Dept of Neighborhood Services, spoke at length on the services offered by his Department and others of the City of Tucson.  792-CITY is the number to call for tall weeds (higher than 6”), graffiti, junked vehicles, trash or furniture left out, etc.  These problems are common and relatively easy to solve:  if possible, first ask the person(s) responsible to clean up the weeds, junk cars, trash, etc; if that is not effective, call 792-CITY.  City of Tucson Development Services www.ci.tucson.az.us/infoguide <http://www.ci.tucson.az.us/infoguide> offers a very long list of city services, including Abandoned Vehicles, Barking Dogs, Road Rage, Trash Pickup, and Zoo.  The online complaint form is available at www.tucsonaz.gov/csd/violation <http://www.tucsonaz.gov/csd/violation> .   

Neighbors of the intersection of Bellevue and Sycamore asked about parking too close to a corner:  the rule is 30’ back from an intersection with a traffic sign; 20’ back from an intersection without a sign.  Fines for non-compliance start out relatively small but can grow to $2500.
 
Call Streets at 791-3154 for any problems with street signs, etc.

 Graffiti is moving:  A tagger named GENE is increasing the size and placement of his name.  A resident believes Gene lives on Bryant between Bellevue and Fairmount and rides a bike or motor bike (which left marks on her driveway when GENE marked her mailbox).  David Danielson of the Tucson Police Dept is putting together a database of graffiti.  You can report to him by taking a photo of the graffiti, noting the address and date and send to:  david.danielson@tucsonaz.gov

 Senator Paula Aboud spoke very briefly, offering information on how to request her help, and mentioning two organizations, Camp Wellness (which offers activities for mentally ill people already on AHCCCS), and PCAP, which has health care for people who’ve lost their health insurance.  Sen. Aboud brought brochures on both.  She encouraged everyone to contact her with questions or problems:  paboud@azleg.gov. 
 
 Carmen Cousins from City Council Ward 6’s Steve Kozachik’s office reported on current City Council action on an ordinance proposed by the Tucson Police Dept, asking for pawnshops to charge $3 per ticket. The money is to help defray TPD’s cost in verifying ownership of stolen goods, most of which go to pawnshops or swap meets.  Contact Carmen to file an anonymous complaint:  837-4237.
 
 Mary of Martha Cooper Library listed summer plans:
 “Make a splash by exploring all your local library has to offer this summer - including hundreds of fun and educational events, prizes and more - during our annual Summer Reading Program, May 27-July 24.”  On June 5 there will be a concert at Himmel Park, on July 17 a movie there--Endless Summer--and the Adventure Pass has tickets and coupons for Toros games.  The MC Library offers Bollywood dancing for women over 19 this Sat. morning, and more. 
 
 Wright on Track at Pepsi Refresh is still trying to get into the top ten to qualify for $25,000 for a walking track around Wright School.  We slipped from the mid-30’s to 60-70.  
  
 Lourdes M. Frese is a Housing Counselor with Old Pueblo Community Services 4501 E 5th St. Tucson, AZ 85711,  520-445-7075  Fax /520-777-4512  “We can help people who are in mortgage trouble and possibly facing foreclosure, and we also do Reverse mortgage counseling for seniors-- and the best part is that it is all free.”  Contact Lourdes at www.oldpueblohousing.org <http://www.oldpueblohousing.org> 

 Dale Bruder showed us his Census Worker kit and explained that a team of our neighbors are walking and knocking from Glenn to Pima, Alvernon to Swan.  Some of us who live by neighbors who didn’t send in their forms may be asked to give information on those nei

